# June 11, 2008 PLK NEWSLETTER Vicki Kepnes, Substitute Editor

President BETTY SCHADL called the meeting to order and led us in the Pledge of Allegiance, and KEN COUGHLIN offered the invocation. We had several guests with us from the Canton Kiwanis Club, Division 17, Bob Allerton, Past Lt. Gov. Don Murray and his wife Dorothy, Lt. Gov. Stan Wallace, and Bruce Williams

**BIRTHDAYS** 

RICHARD LOWERY, JUNE 12
And a special HAPPY BIRTHDAY
TO JOHN CUSMA WHO TURNED
88 LAST WEEK!!!!!!!

WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES

**CLUB ANNIVERSARIES** 

NONE



## **NEWS IN OUR KIWANIS FAMILY**

GLENN BREITENSTINE is really doing well, he has been released by his doctors and should be heading to Florida soon. Until then, please send cards to: Terry Clyne, 6100 Lickton Pike, Goodletsville, TN 37072. WE MISS YOU, GLENN!!!!!

Also a big get well to TOM BURGE is resting in his recliner with the TV remote, an ice pack a glass of lemonade and a very attentive nurse named Polly!!!

## **HAPPY DOLLARS**



LARRY HUNTER was happy to announce that we only need to catch another 500 plus fish for the Fish Fry. He also invited anyone to come out to the boat launch on State Mill and see them pull down the nests and check them for eggs and babies. This is on Purple Martin Day, June 29. Meet at the Civic Center.

**LT. GOV. STAN WALLACE** was happy to be here and previously was a Past President of Barberton Kiwanis. He was understanding of our concerns about switching to Division 17. One of the clubs in their division is over an hour away!

**BABETTE BIBEY-SIAS** had a happy dollar for **BETTY SCHADL**, they have become friends and she thanked her for her friendship.

**GLEN SHEETS** has been working on his Macys Day Trip and was happy to have it arranged and already has 6 people signed up!

**NATHAN BRANT** attended the Magic City meeting this morning and was wearing his Kiwanis shirt and matched the group. They sang lots of songs and he spoke to them about Camp Y-Noah, after which they presented him with a gift to help children attend camp!!

**KEN COUGHLIN** wanted us all to know the our own **TOM VARLEY**, is celebrating 49 years in the funeral business and 39 years with Billows!! Congratulations to a very kind and dedicated person!!!

CINDY WEAVER had two dollars for us, one was for the fact that she missed last week due to her truck breaking down, and when she got the car, IT broke down, the dollar was for the fact that both are working NOW!!. Her second dollar is for missing next week, as she will be laying on the beach in North Carolina!!! We are jealous!!!

**TRICIA DRABICKI** had a very happy dollar that the honeymoon is down to 6 resort choices and the decision will be made tonight!!!

**DON MURRAY** was happy to be here and to reminisce about his and his wife Dorothy's past times with **JOHN** and **Popcorn (Barb) CUSMA**. And would love to be updated on how Popcorn is doing.

VICKI KEPNES was happy to announce that SUE HARDING will be back doing the newsletter after her trip

to Texas. She also had a **JOE KLOPE** story about an older gentleman who got even with a very condescending nurse. Had something to do with urine specimens and apple juice!! Very funny!!!

## **COMMITTEE REPORTS**



The Rose Day Committee is continuing to meet and the budget is almost done. They are getting a good response to requests for delivery help. They need ALL members to step up and help to make this a success. They figure that if there are 67 teams delivering 75 dozen, we can reach our goal. **BECKI COLE** is the Delivery Chair and is working hard to get all areas covered. They were meeting with the Canton Kiwanis group who plan to sell and deliver Roses this year!!!

### **KIWANIS INTERNATIONAL INFORMATION**

#### KIWANIS INTERNATIONAL FOUNDATION is

requesting donations for the Disaster Relief Fund to help those who have been in the areas devastated by the extreme weather and natural disasters that have happened throughout the world. If you would like to donate, please contact Dave Curry, President of Kiwanis International 1-800-KIWANIS or Jane Erickson, President Kiwanis International Foundation at the same phone number.

## **CLEAN UP KIWANIS GARDEN**

AL GRZESCHIK had a BIG thank you to all who showed up to work on the grounds today. TIM PETERSON, GLEN SHEETS, LARRY YOTHERS, PHIL PINNOW AND DON REILLY along with the leadership of AL, really have the grounds looking better. Keep watching the garden for a big surprise!!! It's going to be beautiful and easier to maintain!!

# **KIWANIS CORRESPONDENCE**

JOE REINMANN read a very long explanation about the reasons they are going to propose an increase in dues from \$18.00 to \$30.00 per member. This will be voted on at the Convention. BETTY SCHADL AND TOM VARLEY will be representing us.

## CAMP Y-NOAH INFO

**BETTY SCHADL** spoke about the program she is attending at Camp Y-Noah to learn to ride a horse. The lessons are for 6 weeks and are \$125.00 per session. Or you can just go on a trail ride for \$20.00 for an hour!!!! Classes are for age 8 and up and there are adult classes also.

# CALENDAR OF EVENTS



JUNE 14	SPAGHETTI DINNER
	SANDY WARNER
	Get tickets on 11th at meeting
JUNE 16	MONDAY NIGHT FISHING
	WITH LARRY
JUNE 18	COMMITTEE NIGHT
JUNE 23	MONDAY NIGHT FISHING
	WITH LARRY
JUNE 24	AKRON AUDUBON SOC.
	PICNIC HERE
JUNE 25	<b>BOARD MEETING NIGHT</b>
JUNE 29	PURPLE MARTIN DAY